References

The **references** listed below refer to the numerical superscripts included in the January-February-March-April 2011 issue of *The Q-Net Monthly*, which can be downloaded at: www.myendosite.com/htmlsite/2011/Recs.pdf

- 1. Bernhard B. Cochran shuffles surgeries after shutdown. *St Louis Post-Dispatch* February 5, 2011. http://www.stltoday.com/news/local/metro/article_667be43c-75d6-53a4-a8a3-e91405e39e59.html
- 2. Shur J. Surgeries at S. Louis VA medical center could resume next week. *Columbia Missourian* February 4, 2011. Updated February 17, 2011. http://www.columbiamissourian.com/stories/2011/02/04/st-louis-va-hopes-resume-surgeries-next-week/
- 3. New York State Department of Health. Lawrence Hospital notifying 10 patients, urging testing following finding of improperly sterilized surgical trays. March 9, 2011 < http://www.health.state.ny.us/press/releases/2011/2011-03-09-lawrence-hospital-surgical-trays.htm
- 4. Bernhard B. Surgeries are on again at Cochran VA hospital. March 11, 2011 *St Louis Post-Dispatch* http://www.stltoday.com/lifestyles/health-med-fit/fitness/article-50ea3b4c-dd7b-5073-8a18-e2efc5887def.html
- 5. The Editorial Board. No more excuses for problems at Cochran VA Hospital. *St. Louis Post-Dispatch* February 9, 2011. < http://www.stltoday.com/news/opinion/columns/the-platform/article_6ee4fc4a-34a4-11e0-a991-0017a4a78c22.html
- 6. Zigman L. St. Louis VA Centers called "national disgrace." *KSDK-TV* February 8, 2011 http://origin.ksdk.com/news/article/242723/3/St-Louis-VA-Center-called-national-disgrace
 - Also see: Regnier C. Congressmen Inspect Cochran VA Hospital. VA Leaders call Cochran Hospital "a great heart and soul." *Fox2Now-TV* February 10, 2011. http://www.fox2now.com/news/ktvi-congressmen-inspect-cochran-va-hospital-20110210,0,2428332.story
- Zigman L. VA halts surgery amid sterilization problems. KSDK-TV February 3, 2011 http://www.ksdk.com/news/article/242146/3/Sterilization-problems-at-VA-Medical-Center
- 8. Lambrecht B. VA patients get letter of warning on dental work. *St. Louis Post-Dispatch*June 30, 2010. < http://www.stltoday.com/lifestyles/health-med-fit/fitness/article_2729bf3f-d947-5708-9b89-a0d7a1bc5e32.html>
- 9. CDC. Guidelines for disinfection and sterilization in healthcare facilities, 2008. http://www.cdc.gov/ncidod/dhqp/pdf/guidelines/Disinfection_Nov_2008.pdf
- 10. Veterans Affairs Medical Center, Dayton, Ohio. Office of Public Affairs. Press release. February 8, 2011. http://www.veteranstoday.com/2011/02/11/dayton-va-medical-center-notifies-veterans-of-screening-for-hivaids/

Also see: Sutherly B. VA dental service chief aware dentist failed to sterilize tools. *Dayton Daily News* February 11, 2011. http://www.daytondailynews.com/news/dayton-news/va-dental-service-chief-aware-dentist-failed-to-sterilize-tools-1077574.html.

Also see: Associated Press. VA replaces director of Ohio veterans hospital. *The Intelligencer/Wheeling News-Register* March 12, 2011 http://theintelligencer.net/page/content.detail/id/132403/VA-replaces-director-of-Ohio-veterans-hospital-.html?isap=1&nav=536

- 11. Department of Veterans Affairs. Veterans Health Administration. VHA Directive 2008-002. Disclosure of adverse events to patients. January 18, 2008. Washington, DC. http://www.va.gov/vhapublications/ViewPublication.asp?pub ID=1637>
- 12. Jordan S. 'Heightened patient precaution' halts surgeries at Cochran VA hospital. *The St. Louis American* February 4, 2011
- 13. Veterans Administration Office of Inspector General. Health Inspection: Use and reprocessing of flexible fiberoptic endoscopes at VA medical facilities. Report No. 09-01784-146. Issued: June 16, 2009. Pages 1-45.
- 14. Dudzinski DM, Hebert PC, Foglia MB, et al. The disclosure dilemma large-scale adverse events. *N Engl J Med* 2010 Sep 2; 363(10):978-86.
- 15. Veterans Administration Office of Inspector General. Health Inspection. Patient safety issues: VA Caribbean Healthcare System. Report No. 09-03055-103. Issued: March 16, 2010. San Juan, Puerto Rico. Pages 1-13.
- 16. Muscarella LF. Patient safety concerns in Puerto Rico. *The Q-Net Monthly* 2010 April-May-June 16(4-6):7-12.
- 17. Rios J. Infection control breaches unveiled at Veterans Medical Center. *San Juan Weekly* June 24-30, 2010. www.myendosite.com/articles/SanJuanWeekly.pdf>
- 18. Suhr J. VA pledges probe into S. Louis hospital sterilization lapse. *The Columbia Missourian* July 6, 2010. Updated February 17, 2011. http://www.columbiamissourian.com/stories/2010/07/06/veterans-administration-pledges-probe-st-louis-hospital-sterilization-lapse/
- 19. Deutsch J. Thousands told Kamloops hospital scopes may have not been disinfected. *KamploopsThisWeek.com* Updated: December 9, 2010. < http://www.bclocalnews.com/bc_thompson_nicola/kamloopsthisweek/news/111552274.html?mobile=true
- 20. Olympus Canada. Important safety notice. February 11, 2009. < http://www.olympuscanada.com/msg section/cds/files/LT-002-00MAJ-855CustomerLetterOCI.pdf>
- 21. Department of Veterans Affairs. Office of Inspector General. Semiannual report to Congress. Issue 64: April 1, 2010 September 30, 2010.
- 22. Department of Veterans Affairs. Mission statement. http://www.va.gov/about_va/mission.asp
- 23. Muscarella LF. Dear Los Angeles Times: The risk of disease transmission during gastrointestinal endoscopy. *Gastroenterol Nurs* 2004 Nov-Dec;27(6):271-8.

- 24. Muscarella LF. The study of a contaminated colonoscope. *Clin Gastroenterol Hepatol* 2010 Jul;8(7):577-80.
- 25. Muscarella LF. Prevention of disease transmission during flexible laryngoscopy. *Am J Infect Control* 2007 Oct;35(8):536-44.
- 26. Muscarella LF. Adulterated and misbranded devices: A position statement. *The Q-Net Monthly* 2009 Oct-Nov 2009;15(10-11):19-22S1.
- 27. Olympus America. Important safety notice. January 26, 2009. http://www.olympusamerica.com/files/TubingSafetyAlert.pdf
- 28. Miller C. Lawsuit claims hundreds exposed to HIV, hepatitis at Tulane Medical Center. WWL-105.3 FM Radio March 3, 2011. http://www.wwl.com/Lawsuit-claims-hundreds-exposed-to-HIV--Hepatitis-/9325714
- 29. Barrow B. Tulane Medical Center alerts patients after medical gear improperly sterilized. *The Times-Picayune* March 10, 2011 http://www.nola.com/health/index.ssf/2011/03/tulane_medical_center_alerts_p.html
- 30. Veterans Administration Office of Inspector General. Health Inspection. Healthcare Inspection. Reprocessing of dental instruments. John Cochran Division of the St. Louis VA Medical Center, St. Louis, Missouri. Report No. 10-03346-112. Issued: March 7, 2011.
- 31. Health News. Hospital surgery puts dozens of patients at risk of CJD. *The Telegraph* March 29, 2011. < http://www.telegraph.co.uk/health/healthnews/8413797/Hospital-surgery-puts-dozens-of-patients-at-risk-of-CJD.html
- 32. New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services. Test results in possible Creutzfeldt-Jakob Disease case announced. Press Release. September 20, 2013. Visit: http://www.dhhs.state.nh.us/media/pr/2013/09-sept/09202013cjd.htm>